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Roseslug Sawfly
Jennifer Sponable, Milwaukee Area Technical College
Phil Pellitteri, UW Insect Diagnostic Lab
The roseslug sawfly (Endelomyia aethiops) is an insect native to Europe that often causes damage on leaves of wild and cultivated roses in May and June.  

Appearance:  Roseslug sawfly adults are fly-like insects with two pairs of wings.  Larvae are yellow-green caterpillar-like insects with an orange head.  The larvae grow up to ¾ inches in length.

Symptoms and Effects:  Roseslug sawfly larvae feed on the soft tissue of rose leaves leaving the harder tissue (e.g., veins) intact, a feeding pattern called skeletonization.  Damage typically first appears in early to mid-May and can continue through mid-June (or possibly slightly later in northern parts of Wisconsin).  Leaves eventually brown and dry.  Damage caused by roseslug sawfly larvae is cosmetic and will not have serious long-term affects on rose plants.  However, the damage can severely reduce the aesthetic value of the shrubs.  
Life Cycle:  There is only one generation of roseslug sawfly per year.  Adults emerge in early spring and lay eggs on leaves.  Eggs hatch and larvae emerge in late April to early May.  Larvae crawl to the ground to spin cocoons by mid June.  
Control:  Early detection of roseslug sawfly larvae is important, and allows a wider range of control options.  If an infestation is small, larvae can be removed by hand.  If the infestation is large, insecticidal soaps or an insecticide that contains permethrin, acephate, carbaryl, cyfluthrin, bifentrhin, or malathion can be used.  Check the undersides of leaves by mid-May to decide if treatment is needed.  Make sure products are applied while larvae are still present and before feeding damage is extensive.  Read and follow all label instructions of the insecticide that you select to ensure that the product is used in the safest and most effective manner possible.  


( 2008 by the Board of Regents of the University of Wisconsin System doing business as the division of Cooperative Extension of the University of Wisconsin Extension.  

An EEO/Affirmative Action employer, University of Wisconsin Extension provides equal opportunities in employment and programming, including Title IX and ADA requirements.  This document can be provided in an alternative format by calling Brian Hudelson at (608) 262-2863 (711 for Wisconsin Relay).  
References to pesticide products in this publication are for your convenience and are not an endorsement or criticism of one product over similar products.  You are responsible for using pesticides according to the manufacturer’s current label directions.  Follow directions exactly to protect the environment and people from pesticide exposure.  Failure to do so violates the law.  
Thanks to Laura Jull, Judy Reith-Rozelle and Scott Reuss for reviewing this document.  
A complete inventory of University of Wisconsin Garden Facts is available at the University of Wisconsin-Extension Horticulture website:  wihort.uwex.edu.
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For more information on roseslug sawfly:  Contact your county Extension agent.
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Sawfly larvae and their feeding damage on a rose leaf.








